
Program Committee Meeting Tues Sept 15, 2015 at 7pm Chapel 
 
Present  Rev Don Harry, Jackie Clements, David Hamilton, Jim Zarubick, Joan Gillespie, Sheila Bouer.   
Regrets Teresa Perfrement, Bette Tusz, Meg Jordan 
 
Rev Don Harry opened with prayer. 
 
Chairperson  Selection of a Chair for Program Committee will be left until next month so members have 
time to consider who might do this. 
 
Minutes   Minutes of June 10, 2015 approves as printed,  moved Jackie Clements, seconded Jim Zarubick 
 
Business arising from minutes.  No money is available in the church budget to purchase anything new 
thus items for the AV system not being done now.  
 
Sharing time   Needs to be covered.  Rev Don Harry will put a note in the bulletin asking for  people 
willing to do Sharing Time to contact him.  Rev Don Harry or Meg Jordan will do if no one else available.  
Membership and Mission Committee want to do something on Missions one Sunday 
 
Council  Jim Zarubick is willing to  attend KUC council on Tues September 29, 2015 for Program 
Committee. 
 
Coffee before Church  Has not happened since before summer.  Lee Cox and Howard Brown were doing 
this.  There was a problem with running the cord across the aisle on the floor – safety hazard.  Jim 
Zarubick will bring up at Council.   May need to move the outlet.   
 
Review Program Calendar 
Communion  Sacrament Guild list needs to be reviewed.  Mary Ann Knowles and Pat Jennings preparing 
Oct Communion.  Discuss use of bread as well as rice crackers.   At previous communions more people 
took bread than rice crackers.  Need to be sure people preparing do not cross contaminate the rice 
crackers. 
 
Decorate for Thanksgiving.  Thursday Oct 8 2015 at 10 am.  Rev Don Harry will put a note in the bulletin 
requesting things for decorating. 
 
Images on bulletin.   Some sites now have a cost.  Due to lack of money it was decided that we should 
not pay for images.  There are other options,  ie use the church picture.  Rev Harry will discuss with 
Sarah MacKenzie what might be available for free. 
 
Other business.  Jackie Clement offered to chair Program Committee for the remainder of the term  till 
Feb 2016 Annual Meeting.   Motion that Jackie’s offer be accepted.   Moved Joan Gillespie  seconded 
Sheila Bauer.  
 
David Hamilton 
 
Sharing time in Nov eta Morin and children will do one Sunday. 
Choir library needs more space,  Sheila Bauer has a 2 drawer filing cabinet she will donate. 
 



Rev Don Harry 
Native women’s association of Canada  “Sisters in the Spirit” having events across Canada  Sept 27 and 
Oct 4 will be offing prayers for missing women. 
Rev Harry had discussion with Rev Cathy Fraser at Knox Presbyterian Church re some joint activities. 
Hamilton Conference is encouraging Church cooperation,  ie need to talk with Bervie, Pine River, Ripley 
etc. 
 
House System   Sheila Bauer said she hopes to have a House Leaders meeting in Oct. 
 
Rev Don Harry closed with prayer 
 
Any changes or corrections to these minutes will be noted at the beginning of the Oct 2015 minutes. 
 


